
River’s Edge Advisory Committee (REAC) 

Minutes of Meeting held on August 3, 2015 

The following members were present: Jerome Heller (Chair), Rebecca Stanizzi, 
Daniel Hill, Bill Steinberg, Bill Sterling, Robert Morrison, and Christine DiBona.   

The meeting was called to order at approximately 7:40PM. 

No public comment. 

• The Committee reviewed the minutes of the meeting held July 8.  The 
minutes were approved as amended on motion made by Bill Steinberg, 
seconded by Becky Stanizzi. 

• BOS review of RFP on July 27 was approved by a 4-0 vote.  Anticipated 
release date is September 1. 

• The Committee reviewed and approved the A&K invoice dated July 10, 
2015  in the amount of $5567.12 for services in June.  Motion to approve 
made by Becky Stanizzi, seconded by Bill Steinberg.  Payment was approved 
by 7-0 vote. 

• Becky alerted the Committee to the request by BOH that six of the 
groundwater well locations at the former septage site be re-tested for 
metal levels.  Two of the wells had previously tested high (thought to be in 
error), and testing all six adds only negligible expense in order to yield 
current readings.  Cost estimated to be $2800 and all testing will be done 
before RFP release date.  Motion to approve made by Jerry Heller, 
seconded by Bill Steinberg.  Testing was approved by a 7-0 vote. 

• Discussed marketing strategies: press release will be targeted to all RE 
trade journals and other relevant media outlets.  Becky presented a draft 
press release which Committee members will review independently prior to 
next meeting.  Motion to accept draft was made by Dan Hill, seconded by 
Bill Sterling.  Draft was accepted by a 7-0 vote. 

• Becky also drafted an initial list of potential bidders to whom outreach 
efforts should be targeted.  She will create a Google Doc and circulate to 
Committee members so that additional bidders and contact information 



can be added.  Dan Hill suggested the spreadsheet be expanded to include 
law firms, engineering firms, brokers and other consultants who might be 
helpful if alerted to RFP release.  Dan also pointed out that CHPA (Citizens 
Housing & Planning Association) maintains a directory of developers and 
consultants actively operating in Massachusetts. 

• Becky has received a draft of the property appraisal recently conducted.  
She will review and officially present appraisal at next meeting. 

• It was suggested that the Committee meet again on Wednesday, August 12 
at 7:30 for continued discussion of RFP marketing efforts and appraisal 
review. 

• The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:35 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted by Christine DiBona 

 

Attachment: Anderson & Krieger invoice dated 7/10/15 (3 pages) 
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